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From Your Chairs – Rae Simerick & Cinda Cogswell 

 

Rae and I have just returned from our last retreat for 2019.  We are 
busy planning for the upcoming holidays and 2020, both for the guild 
and personally. 

December is the month we elect our new board.  You, as members, 
make this guild what it is.  This is YOUR guild.  You are the giving 
membership who contributes to charity quilts and Quilts of Valor. You 
are the reason we have a great guild and successful quilt shows. 

Our teachers are lined up for 2020.  In May, we have Lynn Carson 
Harris.  And in September, we have Christy Fincher scheduled for our 
joint meeting with Lighthouse Guild.  We hope you find their classes 
enlightening and fun! 

Our committees will be working on other activities for you to enjoy, so 
come and participate and have some fun, too.  Bring a friend, have a 
good time and enjoy our hobby. 

  

Peaceful stitching, 
Rae and Cinda 

 

 

PALS Quilt Guild Meeting 

December 2, 2019 

6:30 pm Meeting 

Fellowship Reformed Church 

4200 Apple Ave.  Muskegon   

2019 PALS Executive Board 

Chairpersons** 

   Rae Simerick & Cinda Cogswell 

Co-Chairpersons** 

    Unfilled 

Immediate Past Chairs** 

    Jami Harwood & LouAnn Mrotz 

Secretary** 

   Su Palmer 

Treasurer** 

   Suzette Mattson  

Asst. Treasurer 

   Connie Pluger 

Media** 

   Deb Taylor & Chris Willis 

Resources** 

   Betty Ross & Michelle Lundeen 

Committees 

Marketing 

   Marilyn Anderson 

Membership 

   Rhesa Martin & Judy McCauley 

Historian 

   Kathy Preston (temporary) 

Charity & QOV Quilts 

   Cindy Vogel, Sallie Lawrence 

   Cathy Baker   

Library 

   Barb Reynolds 

Bee Keeper 

   Carolyn Dakin 

Lighthouse Liaison 

   Unfilled 

 

 

Next Board Meeting 

December 16, 2019 6:30 PM 

Next Newsletter Deadline 

December 10, 2019 

quilterscafe278@yahoo.com 

 

Meeting Cancellation Information 
 

In case of inclement weather, notifications will be sent to WZZM-TV and 

WOOD-TV stations.  If at all possible, an email blast will be sent to 

members who receive their newsletters via email. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Resources                                                                              Betty Ross and Michelle Lundeen 
 
December 
While this is such a busy time, let’s take time out to gather and celebrate together!  Our December 
meeting will feature a show and tell.  Please bring anything Christmas that you’ve made. Table service, 
coffee and water will be provided. Our 2020 Board will be elected and installed, too. 
A-L  Dessert                       M-Z  Appetizer 
Bring an unwrapped toy to be donated to Toys for Tots. 
 
January 
What project are you working on, planning to work on, or just finishing up?  For this meeting please 
bring your project, regardless of what stage it is in!  Plan to tell us why you chose the pattern, fabric and 
what techniques you’re using or plan to use.    
 
February 
Charity Quilts and Quilts of Valor win the night!  This will be an evening of sewing, cutting, 
demonstrations, and dessert!   Made with strips: You’ll bring 10 strips and go home with a project to 
complete.   Watch your newsletter next month for more details!  
 
March 
PALS is looking for a Bee to present a trunk show!  We know our Bees have some fantastic quilts and we 
hope you’ll be willing to share.  We’ll be reaching out to you after our December meeting. 
 
April    
Jill Twiss McFadden from Quilted Memories will be hosting a representative from Creative Grids!   She 
will be teaching classes and techniques!  More information will be coming! 
 
May           Lynn Carson Harris 
Lynn lives in Michigan where she creates art, raises chickens, and grows vegetables. Both of Lynn’s 
parents grew up on farms and, like the little red hen in the children’s story, she was taught to do things 
from scratch and to never let anything go to waste. Her thrifty upbringing led her to her current style of 
working with scraps and the desire to use “every last piece.” Her quilts have been juried into 
international shows and gallery exhibits and her work is in private collections around the world. She is 
the author of Every Last Piece and has also been published in numerous books and magazines.  Classes 
will be announced soon. 
 

The slate for the PALS 2020 Board is as presented below.  If you would like to take a position listed or 

nominate someone, please contact Cinda or speak up at the December meeting before we vote this board 

into position 

Chairpersons: Rae Simerick & Cinda Cogswell 

Co-Chairpersons:  Unfilled 

Immediate Past Chairs:  Jami Harwood & LouAnn Mrotz 

Secretary:  Su Palmer 

Treasurer:  Suzette Mattson  

Asst. Treasurer:  Connie Pluger 

Media:  Deb Taylor  

Resources: Unfilled  

Marketing:  Marilyn Anderson 

 

Membership:  LuAnne Sloop 

Historian:  Unfilled 

Charity Quilts & QOV:  Cindy Vogel, Sallie Lawrence,  

Cathy Baker   

Library:  Barb Reynolds 

Bee Keeper:  Margarete Fochtman 

Lighthouse Liaison:  Unfilled   

Quilt Show:  Ann Caris, Terry Maleski, Sue Fiori 



 
AQS Challenge 
 
It has been brought to our attention that this is the year we typically enter into the Ultimate Quilt Guild 
Challenge at AQS in Grand Rapids. For this to happen we will need a committee to head this up.  
Please consider taking on this project.  Contact Rae Simerick or Cinda Cogswell at 
cinda.cogswell@gmail.com.  Duties will include establishing a theme, contacting Deb Taylor to get 
information into the newsletter, contacting AQS for contest rules, contacting an independent judge to 
judge entries and shipping the entries to AQS.  Rae & I hope you will take on this challenge.  
 
Quilts of Valor                                     Cathy Baker  
  
We are planning to present the quilts made by our guild members to QOV at the July 2020 general 
meeting.  Our goal is 20 quilts.  We’ve made good progress so far.  We have more kits that you can take 
and piece.  Also let us know if you want to quilt or if you want to bind and label.  Please consider helping 
in this effort.  We want to make sure any veteran touched by war can receive a quilt to honor their 
service and sacrifice.  Stop by our table. 
 
We have renewed the PALS Quilts of Valor group membership.  If you want to become/renew your 
individual membership, we need $5.00.  We’re planning to have Jess Kass from QOV come next July 
2020 so everyone has until then to get any quilts completed.   
 
Charity Quilts                                                                                            Cindy Vogel & Sallie Lawrence 
 
This coming year we will be delivering the quilts we make directly to the various agencies. When we 
collect 60 or more quilts, we will choose one of the agencies to deliver them to. It has been 
heartwarming to see the response we received from the agencies for the quilts that were donated this 
year.  One foster mom commented how grateful she was and how much receiving one of our quilts 
means to the children living in foster care. 
  
Please consider making a quilt.  We especially need quilts of these sizes:  small baby quilts, crib size 
quilts, toddler size quilts and lap sized quilts for older children. 
  
Sallie and I will be serving another year with Charity quilts. We will have new kits in January.  Coming up 
at our February meeting we will have some special things to get everyone fired up to make more quilts. 
We look forward to another year working with Charity quilts. 
 
Membership                                                                                   Rhesa Martin & Judy McCauley 
 
What a night for Membership.  We were very busy.  We have 5 new members as of October and 
November:  Eileen Grunstra, Susan Smith, Chris Willis, Michelle Jager, and Aimee Maas. Please verify the 
info on the roster when you come in for the December meeting to be sure everything is correct. For 
2020, we have 91 paid members as of 11/4/19 and we had 90 members attending the November PALS 
meeting.   See you all at the Christmas party. 

 
 
 



 



 

  

 



 

November is 

Membership Month 
 
EASY INSTRUCTIONS  
1. Clip the dues form below.  

2. Fill it out completely-please print all information clearly, especially your email address.  

3. Write a check for $25, payable to PALS, or bring the exact amount ($25) in cash. If you                 
would like the newsletter mailed to you it will be $30. 

4. Bring the form and your payment to the November guild meeting.  

5. Turn in at the membership table. If you can’t make the meeting, membership form with 
payment can be mailed in at: PO Box 5373, N. Muskegon, MI 49445 

 
Once again, we will be holding a drawing for a beautiful gift basket with a lot of quilting goodies. Every 
person who renews their membership dues at/before the November general meeting will be entered 
into the drawing which will be held at the end of the meeting.  

 

Our dues help with the cost of our speakers/instructors, our summer picnic, our Christmas potluck, and 
many, many more things that our guild does every year. We are so fortunate to have such an active 
guild, and much of this is due to our members paying their dues in a timely fashion.  

 

 

  

  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

If you would like a copy of 

the missing page for the 

Primitive Crazy Star pattern 

from PALS University, please 

pick up a copy at the 

membership table. 

 

 

For Sale: 
  

Tin Lizzie 18 Long arm 
with a 20 ft Phoenix Frame 

for $7,000. 
 

The machine has two sets of 
handlebars for the front and 
back and a laser light for doing 
pantographs.  
 
I will also be including my 
pantograph stash and 
thread.  If interested, call 
Melissa at 231-557-8380.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


